
 
      

   
Notice for Examination 

~The 2021 Master’s / Doctoral Program 
Graduate School of Engineering the University of Tokyo~ 

（Department of Architecture）  
 

Reflecting the pandemic of the COVID-19, the entrance examination to the Graduate School of 
Engineering will be conducted by a different method compared with the past examinations. The 
method may need to be revised in accordance with the situation of the COVID-19. The revisions 
will be updated and notified through the website of the Department of Architecture as well as 
the Graduate School of Engineering. Please be sure to check the recent information on these 
Websites. 
 
 

1. Examination Dates 
Examinations will be held from August 24 (Monday) to 28 (Friday), 2020. 
 
2. Examination Location 
  The University of Tokyo, School of Engineering, Department of Architecture (7-3-1 Hongo, 
Bunkyo-ku, Tokyo) 
 (1) The actual place of the examination subjects for applicants will be posted on the 
Website of the Department of Architecture by noon on August 19 (Wednesday), 2020. 
 (2) Applicants should arrive at the specified place for the examination subjects 15 minutes 
prior to the scheduled examination time. 
 
3. Items to Bring 
Examination admission card 
 
4. The Secondary Examination for Applicants to the Doctoral Program 
The secondary examination will be held between late January and mid-February, 2021. 
Applicants will be advised of Examination dates and location regarding secondary 
examinations for the department you are applying to later. 
 
5. Miscellaneous 
 (1) The School will not accept telephone calls, fax, e-mail, and other inquiries regarding 
the results of the examinations. 
(2) After the application process is complete, applicants must report immediately in case 

of change of current address or contact. 
(3) For inquiries, contact: Graduate School Team, Administrative Division, School of 

Engineering, the University of Tokyo (03-5841-6038,7747) 

-This document is a translation from the authoritative Japanese version.- 
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